Barford St John & St Michael Parish Council Meeting
Wednesday, 1 April 2015 at 7.30pm in Barford Village Hall

The meeting commenced at 7.30pm

Present:  Cllrs Hobbs, Eden, Campbell, Best, Hanmer, Turner, Mrs Watts (Parish Clerk & Responsible Financial Officer) and District Cllr Williams (arrived 8.00pm)
Apologies for absence: Cllr Styles
	15/038
	Declarations of Interest: there were none

	15/039
	Minutes of the last meeting:  The minutes of the meeting on 4 March 2015 were proposed by Cllr Eden, seconded by Cllr Campbell, unanimously RESOLVED as a true record of the meeting and signed by the Chairman.

	15/040
15/040/1
15/040/2

15/04/3


	Matters Arising not elsewhere on the agenda:
The new PC noticeboard for Barford St John is now in place.  Councillors thanked David Best for dealing with the faulty lock, removing the old post and installing the new post and noticeboard.  Cllrs agreed unanimously to reimburse Mr Best for the cost of cement.
Since the last meeting the stiles on the footpath from Barford St John to South Newington have been repaired or replaced and the right of way is now accessible to walkers.  There is no right of way through Wooden Hill Farm.
Last month the Parish Clerk reported fly tipping on the road from Barford St Michael to Hempton to CDC.  CDC has not dealt with it and the Parish Clerk will report the matter to them again.



	15/041
15/041/1

	Parish Clerk's Report:
The annual spring clean will take place at 10.00am on 11 April, starting at the village hall.

	15/042
	Correspondence:  emailed to Cllrs throughout the month.  There were no matters outstanding.

	15/043

	Public Participation:  there were no members of the public attending.

	15/044
	County Councillor’s Report: In the absence of County Cllr Fatemian there was nothing to report.

	15/045

	District Councillor’s Report:  The Inspectorate’s decision on the Local Plan is not expected until after the Election.  Local Plan 2, which evaluates the number of houses which may be built in each village, will be sent to the Inspectorate in January 2016.  A decision is not expected until April 2017.


	15/046
	Parish Matters:

	15/046/1


	First Aid Courses:  the second first aid course is full and will be held on 9 April at 7.30pm.  There is a waiting list and therefore a third course will be arranged.


	15/046/2
	Play Equipment West Close:  questionnaires for adults and children have been sent out in the Barford News.  The deadline for responses is 26 April.


	15/046/3
	Road Safety:  Cllrs agreed that a Speedwatch survey should be carried out in the two villages if volunteers come forward to assist the police.  Cllr Hobbs will discuss this with villagers at the Annual Parish Meeting on 15 April.


	15/047
	Planning Matters: (detailed in Annex 1)


	15/047/1
	Four planning applications/TCAs were received during March.  There were no objections.

	15/047/2
	Cherwell DC had granted five planning applications/TCAs since the last meeting.

	15/048

	Reports from Meetings: there were none.


Chairman’s initials………………..






Date………………………………
	15/049
	Finance:

	15/049/1

	The Parish Clerk had presented the schedule of receipts and payments to Councillors before the meeting and sought approval to pay the cheques itemised on the schedule totalling £330.12 (detailed in Annex 2).  Cllr Eden moved acceptance of the payments detailed.  This was seconded by Cllr Best and approved unanimously.  The Parish Clerk’s salary and HMRC cannot be paid until after the new Tax Year on 6 April.


	AOB
	· The Annual Parish Meeting will be held on 15 April 2015 at 7.30pm in the village hall.  This will be followed by the Barford Village Hall AGM.
· The strong winds this week meant that items from recycling bins and boxes were strewn around the village.  Parishioners are asked to secure bin lids and boxes during inclement weather.
· Cllr Turner is unable to attend future VHMC meetings on Wednesday evenings.  Parish Council representatives will be chosen at the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council on 6 May.
· The noticeboard in Townsend is untidy.  Cllr Hanmer will put a grill on the front to prevent items displayed being blown away by the wind.

· The District Cllr for Duns Tew is petitioning against the S4 Banbury to Oxford bus service being withdrawn from the village.

· Fix My Street – residents can report defects in the highway to Oxfordshire County Council on       http://fixmystreet.oxfordshire.gov.uk  Once verified, OCC’s contractor pledges to fix potholes within 28 days, 24 hours in an emergency and 4 hours for a severe category.
· The Parish Council website can be accessed on www.thebarfordvillages.co.uk


	
	Confidential Item


The Annual Meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Wednesday, 6 May 2015 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.
There being no other business, the open meeting closed at 8.25pm.
Signed by Chairman…………………………………                        Date………………………………


